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The envelopes arrived in local mailboxes this week. Stamped with Epcor's corporate 
logo, they look like utility bills, meaning householders who usually throw out junk mail 
can be lured into opening them. 

Inside is a letter from Ep-cor vice-president Jill Matthew, inviting customers to buy a 
new kind of insurance, never before available. It's insurance to repair or replace broken 
water lines - not water mains on city property, but the water lines that run on 
homeowners' properties. Also inside? An application form from a firm called Homeserve, 
to buy water line insurance for $9.99 a month. Sewer line insurance is another $15.99 a 
month. 

"The primary reason for us to partner with Homeserve was to raise customer awareness," 
says Matthew. "Many homeowners are not aware of their responsibilities. They are 
responsible for the repair of the water and sewer lines that lead to their homes." 

Epcor received a fee from Homeserve to assist with marketing. This is the second round 
of mail-outs - the first went out in June. But neither Matthew nor Homeserve senior vice-
president Myles Meehan will disclose the fee Epcor is being paid. Nor will they say 
whether Epcor gets a cut of Homeserve's sales. Though Epcor is owned by the city, the 
deal wasn't tendered and financial details are confidential. 

Homeserve's head office is in the United Kingdom, but we're being offered services by its 
American subsidiary, Homeserve USA. This is Homeserve's first step into the Canadian 
market. Homeserve isn't an insurance company, although it partners with a Canadian 
underwriter. It actually sells emergency home repair services. Homeserve signs contracts 
with local plumbing companies. If your water line breaks, you call Homeserve and they 
call the plumber. The line is fixed and you aren't surprised with a big bill. 

The fine print's murkier. You won't find it on the application form - you need to dig deep 
on the firm's website. Turns out, Homeserve won't cover the repair to your line if it's 
damaged in an accident, say, while you're landscaping your backyard. Damage from a 
natural disaster such as earthquake, flood or tornado isn't covered. The policy does cover 
breakage caused by tree roots or freezing, but if your line freezes without breaking, 
Homeserve won't thaw it. The deal covers $10,000 of repairs - anything more is the 
homeowner's responsibility. And if the contractor has to dig up your lawn or dismantle 
your patio, Hom-eserve won't cover the cost of fixing them. 



Matthew told me Friday that Homeserve guarantees repairs within 24 hours. That's not 
quite true. The company offers a 24-hour hotline. But the fine print says they will begin 
repairs "as soon as practicable" and are not responsible for delays beyond their control. 
And if you can't wait for your Hom-eserve-authorized contractor, if you call your own 
plumber, Homeserve won't pick up the bill. (Ask thousands of British customers who 
were left in the lurch by Homeserve during a 2010 cold snap, when the company couldn't 
get enough contractors out fast enough.) 

Homeserve has made a huge splash in Britain, where founder Richard Harpin, who has an 
estimated net worth of 210 million pounds, was named Entrepreneur of the Year in 2008. 
But recent years have been harder on the company's reputation. According to the Better 
Business Bureau, Homeserve has been investigated by four U.S. states for violating 
consumer protection laws. (Homeserve settled the complaints without admitting 
wrongdoing.) This April, the company paid a record 750,000 pound fine for breaking 
Britain's phone soliciting rules. It's under investigation for its sales practices by the U.K.'s 
Financial Services Authority. 

That doesn't dampen Matthew's enthusiasm for Epcor's new business partner. 

"There has been no wrongdoing that has been found," she says. "Homeserve is a 
reputable company that does provide good service to its customers. In the United States, 
25 large utilities have partnered with Homeserve and been very happy with their product 
offerings." 

In truth, most homeowners probably don't know they're responsible for fixing the water 
and sewer lines on their property, nor that household insurance doesn't cover such repairs. 
It's also true Epcor isn't forcing anyone to buy Homeserve coverage. Still, by taking an 
undisclosed sum to endorse and market one company's product, Ep-cor has abused its 
relationship with its customers. And just how badly do consumers need this product, 
especially if they live in a newer neighbourhood? How many people's on-property water 
and sewer lines rupture each year? Matthew says Epcor doesn't have that data. 

Any insurance you buy is a gamble, a matter of playing the odds. 

Homeserve's Meehan says about 1,500 Albertans have already purchased insurance for 
their water or sewer lines. So far, just one has needed it, an Edmonton man whose sewer 
line failed this summer. 

"Thank God he had it," says Meehan. "It was an $8,000 job." 

Homeserve: A History 

February 2010 - Homeserve USA settles charges that it violated Kentucky consumer 
protection law, and agrees to pay a civil penalty of $7,500 to the state of Kentucky and to 
send a "corrective letter" to Kentucky, "clearly and conspicuously" explaining that 
utilities consumers are not actually required to buy their insurance. 



April 2010 - Homeserve USA settles charges of unfair or deceptive business practices in 
Ohio, by agreeing to send corrective letters to homeowners, and paying the state $15,000 
for fees and investigative costs. 

September 2010 - Homeserve USA settles charges that it violated Georgia's Fair Business 
Practices Act, by agreeing to offer full refunds to any customers who bought its water 
line insurance services. The company also paid the state $19,400 in legal and 
investigative costs. 

November 2011 - Homeserve USA settles allegations of misleading business practices in 
Massachusetts, and agrees a payment of $125,000 in lieu of a civil penalty. It "donates" 
$75,000 to the state; the other $50,000 is suspended, but must be paid if a court finds that 
Homeserve has violated its undertaking not to mislead future consumers. 

November 2011 - The Guardian newspaper reports that Homeserve has hired 
PricewaterhouseCoopers to conduct an internal review, after the company received 
48,000 complaints from customers upset about lack of service during a winter cold snap. 
The review is called after a corporate whistleblower reports to Britain's Financial 
Services Authority that customer service complaints are being ignored. 

April 2012 - Homeserve UK is fined 750,000 pounds for making nuisance phone calls. 
An investigation found the company had violated Britain's protocols on automated 
dialing 36,000 times. 

May 2012 - Homeserve UK announces to shareholders that it's under investigation by 
Britain's Financial Services Authority, after allegations call-centre staff were mis-selling 
the firm's policies. 
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